From: <u>Dave.Adams2@hse.gov.uk</u> on behalf of <u>NSIP.Applications@hse.gov.uk</u>

To: Millbrook Power

Cc: <u>Marion.Davies@hse.gov.uk</u>

Subject: RE: Millbrook Power - Relevant Representations

Date: 17 January 2018 12:49:03

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

Dear Ewa,

Thank you for your email.

Following email confirmation (4/1/18) from Sarah Chandler that "Protective Provisions for the benefit of National Grid have been included within the draft Development Consent Order submitted with the DCO Application (Schedule 10, Part 3 – document reference 3.1). MPL are already in discussion with National Grid Gas and will continue to liaise with them through the development of the Project", HSE will not be raising a Relevant Representation for this project.

Kind regards,

Dave Adams

Dave.MHPD.Adams

Land Use Planning Policy, Chemicals, Explosives & Microbiological Hazards Division, Health and Safety Executive.

Desk 76, 2.2, Redgrave Court, Merton Road, Bootle, Merseyside L20 7HS +44 (0) 20 3028 3408 dave.mhpd.adams@hse.gov.uk

www.hse.gov.uk | http://hse.gov.uk/landuseplanning



From: Millbrook Power [mailto:MillbrookPower@pins.gsi.gov.uk]

Sent: 17 January 2018 12:34

To: NSIP Applications

Cc: Millbrook Power; Tracey Williams

Subject: Millbrook Power - Relevant Representations

Good afternoon.

As the relevant representation period for the Millbrook Power project closes on Friday 19 January 2018 at 23.59 I would like to enquire whether Health and Safety Executive intends submit a relevant representation for the project. Please see the link to the RR form:

https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/eastern/millbrook-power/?ipcsection=relreps

Kind regards

Ewa

Ewa Sherman

Case Officer

Major Applications & Plans,

The Planning Inspectorate, 3D Eagle Wing, Temple Quay House, Temple Quay, Bristol BS1 6PN

Direct Line: 030 344 45670 Helpline: 0303 444 5000

Email: Ewa.Sherman@pins.gsi.gov.uk

Web: infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk (National Infrastructure Planning)

Web: www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate (The Planning Inspectorate)

This communication does not constitute legal advice.
Please view our <u>Information Charter</u> before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate.

Correspondents should note that all communications to or from the Planning Inspectorate may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for lawful purposes.
This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the system manager.
This footnote also confirms that this email message has been scanned by Websense Email Security Gateway for the presence of computer viruses.

Please note: Incoming and outgoing email messages are routinely monitored for compliance with our policy on the use of electronic communications and may be automatically logged, monitored and / or recorded for lawful purposes by the GSI service provider.
Interested in Occupational Health and Safety information?
Please visit the HSE website at the following address to keep yourself up to date
Please visit the HSE website at the following address to keep yourself up to date
Please visit the HSE website at the following address to keep yourself up to date www.hse.gov.uk

Twitter: @PINSgov